Birth and Deaths

Card of Thanks, In Memoriams, Engagements

DIED

GARCEAU, Rémi - In Huntingdon on August 4, 2004, at the age of 80 years passed away Mr. Rémi Gardeau, husband of the late Yvette Descoste. He leaves to mourn his children Micheline, André Dubois (Ginette Lapierre), Claudette (Fernand Beauchamps), Pierre (Denise (Plante), Diane (Sylvain Isabelle), Denis (Denise Leduc) and Robert (Ninon Baillard), many grandchildren and great-grandchildren, his sisters Jeanne and Béatrice Garceau, his brothers Lionel Garceau and Jean-Louis Bray, as well as several relatives and friends. There was visita-tion on Friday, August 6 from 2 to 5 p.m. and from 7 to 10 p.m., also on Saturday, August 7 from 9:30 a.m. at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc. Funeral Home, 170 Chateauguay St., Huntingdon. Funeral was held on Saturday, August 7 at 11:00 a.m. in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon, Interment St-Joseph's Cemetery, Donations to the Canadian Cancer Society would be greatly appreciated.

McCAIG, Lois E. (née Robinson) - It is with deep sorrow we announce the accidental death of Lois on July 31, 2004 in her 72nd year. She was the beloved wife and best friend of Harold McCaig. She also leaves to mourn her sisters Helen, Jean and Ruth and her brothers Alan and Donald, and was a very dear aunt to Judy and Alex. She will be deeply missed by her family and friends. A memorial service will be held on Saturday, August 14 at St-Paul's United Church, Ormstown at 2 p.m. The family will receive condolences at the church one hour prior to the service. In lieu of flowers, donations to the "Walshaven Flower Show" c/o Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, 28 Gale St., Ormstown, QC, J0S 1K0, would be appreciated. Arrangements entrusted McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown. Tel.: (450)829-2214.

MERCIER, (Bob) Robert - Passed away August 2, 2004 at age 62. Beloved husband of Verna Mercier (née Oakley). He leaves to mourn his children Robert (Caroline), Sylvie (William Armstrong), Daniel, Marc (Liz) and stepchildren Ken (Rhoda), Elaine (Jack Code), Dwayne and Larry. His grandchildren Catherine, Marie, Damian, Larry Jr. and Jeremie. Predeceased by his brothers Maurice, Roland, Richard and Michael. Survived by his brother Roger (Janet) and sisters Rollande (Leo Poirier) and Diane, as well as many nieces and nephews. Visiting hours were held Thursday morning, August 5 from 9 to 11 at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Funeral Home, 170 Chateauguay St. followed by a service in the chapel by Father Clement with songs by Suzanne Mercier, Interment at a later date at St-Joseph's Cemetery in Huntingdon. Donations made to the Heart Foundation or Barrie Memorial Hospital are much appreciated.

BORN

HULL - Daughter of Kenneth Martin Richard and Susan Hull (MacIntosh) formerly of Dewittville now living in Vancouver, and Gabriel Elizabeth Alden of Bryn Athm, Penn., second child of Glenn Graham and Mary Elizabeth Alden (née Mergen), are proud to announce the birth of their first child, a baby girl, Frances Mira, born August 5, 2004. All are happy and doing well.

IN MEMORIAM

LUCU, Ludvik - Who suddenly passed away August 10, 2003. You may be gone,

But you'll be forever remembered in our hearts.

Mother Agnes Vrecic,

Brothers Steven, Ernest, Karl, John, Sisters Agnes, Mary, and other family members and friends

O'HARA, Victoria - In loving memory of a dear mother who passed away August 12, 2003. Never more than a thought away, Quietly remembered every day, No need for words except to say, Still loved, still missed in every way.

Polly



CARD OF THANKS

I would like to express my sincere thanks to the doctors, nurses, and staff of the E.R. and the Third Floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the wonderful care I received during my stay at the Barrie.

Andrew Higgins

The family of the late Mary Hindess Fennell wishes to express its gratitude to the nursing staff and doctors of the third floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, especially Dr. Vandor, for their excellent care and concern. To all friends, neighbours and relatives who supported us in this difficult time with their expressions of sympathy, calls, visits, food, memorial donations and floral tributes we extend our deepest appreciation. We thank E. Kerr for the moving funeral service, M. Latreille for the music, N. Weippert for the solo "In the Garden", and the ladies of the Huntingdon UCW for the lovely lunch.

Special thanks to niece Donna & Gary for taking me to Valleyfield Hospital, Dr. Bernard Dahdouh, staff for wonderful care, my brother Fred, Brisson Taxi, CLSC nurses. Extra special thanks to Jean Rankin and Rita Laniel for delicious meals, fresh vegetables and errands. Rita Duheme, to emergency, Dr. Rosenberg, David Rankin for cutting lawn, planting garden, my sister Emily, Thelma Henderson, Myrtle Park, visits, phone calls, cards & prayers. All was very much appreciated and your thoughtfulness will always be remembered.

Frances Rice

Following the death of Mrs. Simone Robidoux I wish to thank all the people who expressed sympathy, either by their presence, cards, flowers, donations, mass offerings and attendance at the funeral. Please consider these thanks as personal.

Norbert Robidoux

Winnie McDonagh and family of the late Lawrence McDonagh would like to thank all of our friends and family for the sympathy and mass cards, flowers, phone calls and food. Also the Woman's Catholic League for the lunch served. Please accept this as our personal thankyou, it was very much appreciated.

ENGAGED

FRIER-CARPENTIER - Don and Jill Frier and Gary and Ann Carpentier are pleased to announce the engagement of their children Serena Frier and Brent Carpentier. A 2005 summer wedding is being planned.

